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Dear families and friends, 

 

In the beginning of this year we had a large snowstorm named Brody.  It kept me in the 

house for a few days looking out of the window hoping it would stop snowing, so we could get 

my car out to drive and go shopping.  It was for my own benefit…I didn’t spend too much 

money.  But I could eat and was kept warm.  As we saw the beautiful white snow melt, I could 

go to church and get out of the house.  Also, I could see my friends and family.  I still attend 

exercise class for senior citizens.  It keeps you moving.   

I’m proud of my grandchildren.  Most of them are adults so I don’t see them too much, 

but they are doing very well.  My two granddaughters Kenya and Nairobi are doing very well in 

school.  Kenya is a junior in high school and Nairobi is in sixth grade.  Both of them are on the 

honor roll…most of the grades are A’s…no C’s.  I am very proud of them.  I did attend a 

function that Kenya was honored in – Hartford Girls Rock!  She spoke very well about what she 

would like to do when she finishes school and goes to college.  She has already started looking 

for where she would like to go to college. 

Thanksgiving was at my house with lots of food and fellowship time together.  My 

oldest grandson, Marcus, and wife, Justyne, were here.  My brother, sisters, nieces, sons and 

most of the rest of the grandchildren were here.  Everyone was happy and full of food. 

This year I am another year older.  That slowed me down from traveling.  But I do go 

out and visit friends.  We are remembering loved ones and friends who are not with us this year.  

I do wish my friends and family Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 

Love, 

 

 

 

Thelma L. Mouning 


